PACD Meeting Minutes, 17 May 2006
Attendees: Yumiko Oshima-Ryan, Raj Sethuraju, Eric Carlson, Sandi Francis, Jackie Alvarez, Jim Peterson, Deborah Goodwin, Mariangela Maguire, Bob Weisenfeld, Marie Walker, chair.
Minutes approved for 5/5/06.
Marie reported that she will prepare a document summarizing the committee’s work this spring and will circulate it in the next week or so. She asked that committee members comment on that document. The goal is to complete a document by the first of June, so that its findings and goals can be incorporated into the strategic planning discussions. 

Jim Peterson discussed his view of the committee’s work to date, and how it has built on the goals articulated by the May 2004 document. He noted progress on various fronts: the successful work of the Admissions department, increased retention of minority students, elevated expectations on campus for the work of this committee.

Bob Weisenfeld noted that the committee, and the campus as a whole, needs to consider how and from which groups it makes sense for the College to attempt to increase representation. Raj listed Latino, Sudanese, Somali, Hmong, and Lakota as populations closest to the College, and remarked on the notable absence of Lakota among our students.
Jim stipulated goals for the committee’s work next year; we are to:

· Establish a Diversity Resource Center in the library

· Review other institutions plans for recruitment / retention

· Clarify objectives, expectations, accountabilities derived from May 2004 plan

· Monitor diversity-related plans in the annual plans / budgets for next year, and to advocate specifically for these.

· Ensure mechanisms for monitoring the status of individual plans

· Issue an Annual Report to the community

What should our priorities be for next year? Raj, seconded by Deborah, said the committee should advocate for increased racial and ethnic diversity. In contrast, Eric suggested that we adopt a more holistic approach, not limited to racial and ethnic minorities.

Raj noted that most if not all administrative hiring happens without the kinds of monitoring that apply to faculty hiring: no diversity reps are appointed to those searches. Marie stressed that Human Resources sought minority candidates but were not always successful in obtaining buy-in from adminstrators who are hiring new staff. Bob observed that administrative searches “leave a lot to be desired” insofar as they are relatively casual and rely on “networking.” In response, Mariangela argued that hiring practices and goals across the campus need to be consistent and transparent. Jim noted that such strategies might be onerous and time-consuming for administrators to conduct. Raj suggested that at least administrative searches at the level of Director or above should be more carefully monitored, noting that other institutions have such policies in place.
Bob reiterated his call for a communication plan to keep these issues at the forefront of consideration across campus, particularly the issue of accountability. Sandi said there was still a lot of bias in the community; campus events often “preach to the choir” and fail to reach the audiences who most need to hear the message.

In response to Jim’s question, “what else would constitute success for diversity initiatives?”, Yumiko called for some form of centralized management of visa and compensation matters that affect international scholars and artists whom we might want to bring to campus. Raj argued that one or two of the upcoming openings in high level administrative positions be occupied by minority candidates. Jackie suggested that we should think in terms of “who do we need to be in twenty years.”
Jackie reported that there were two finalists for the position of student employee; the committee decided to divide the duties between them.
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